


 
 

A quick breather: Oklahoma Department of Transportation maintenance engineers were honored 

on behalf of maintenance employees statewide for their snow removal work following the Jan. 

31 winter storm. The honors came at the Monday, Feb. 7, meeting of the Oklahoma 

Transportation Commission. Two days later, the crews were clearing highways after a second 

major winter storm. From left are: Director of Operations Casey Shell, along with division 

maintenance engineers Mike Smith, Tulsa; Taylor Henderson, Clinton; Roy Counts, Perry; 

Kevin Kehoe (interim), Clinton; Brian Taylor (interim), Antlers; Brad Mirth, Duncan; Troy 

Travis, Muskogee; Bill Wilkinson, Ada; James Robinson, Buffalo; and Chief Engineer Gary 

Evans. 

 

 



 
 

The US-77 bridge over I-35 in Norman is adorned by the scissortail flycatcher, Oklahoma’s state 

bird. Oklahoma Department of Transportation inspectors were honored for their role in 

construction of the structure that is deemed by the agency’s Bridge Division to be the highest 

quality bridge constructed in Oklahoma in 2010. The award given by the Association of 

Oklahoma General Contractors was presented at the Monday, Feb. 7, meeting of the Oklahoma 

Transportation Commission.  


